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Arrangements on Deferral of Class Resumption 

Dear Parents, 

The Education Bureau announced on 31
st

January that due to the latest epidemic development, 

all schools (including kindergartens, primary schools, secondary schools, special schools and 

private schools offering non-formal curriculum) will resume classes on March 2 the earliest 

pending further. School arrangements are listed as below: 

 

1. During the period of postponement of class resumption, school will be remained open, step 

up cleansing and take preventive measures. If you have any enquiries, please contact with 

our teaching staff.  

2. During the period of postponement of class resumption, parents please measure the body 

temperature of your child and fill in the “Body Temperature Record Card” every day.  EDB 

strongly urged students to avoid going to areas affected by the epidemic outbreak. Parents should 

also arrange for their children who are travelling abroad to return to Hong Kong as soon as 

possible. After returning to Hong Kong, they should be mindful of their physical conditions. If 

they feel unwell, they should seek medical treatment as soon as poss ible to safeguard their health. 

Current information suggests that the incubation period ranges from 2 to 10 days but can be as 

long as 14 days. During the period of postponement of class resumption, students should stay at 

home and avoid going to crowded places. Parents should suspend group/extra-curricular 

activities for their children, such as interest classes and tuition classes, and should not allow 

students to travel abroad in order to lower the risk of being infected.  

 

3. The school will arrange homework during the suspension period for students to complete at 

home. We will distribute homework via the school bus for school bus students at the designated 

place and time. Teachers will contact parents on February 7 (Friday) for the arrangement of 

homework distribution. The homework will be distributed between February 10 and 14.  

 

4. The school will use the EVI e-learning platform to arrange appropriate learning activities for 

students. The login account and password of the learning platform will be issued to parents later. 

Please kindly visit the school's website and Facebook for the up-to-date information. 

 

5. All in-school / out-of-school activities in February will be cancelled, the Class Observation 

for Parents scheduled in March will be cancelled and postponed. The relevant arrangements will 

be notified later. 

 

6. All interest classes will be postponed and arrangements will be notified later.   

 

             QR Code of School Facebook  

                                       Po Leung Kuk Chan Seng Yee Kindergarten 


